

REPUBLIC OF TURKEY ANKARA UNIVERSITY RECTORATE

Ref .: 83078352-873.01-72103

01.12.2014

Prof. Dr. Leonid Y. KOSSOVICH President Saratov State University Saratov, Russian Federation

Dear President Kossovich,

I have received your kind letter of 26.11.2014 thank you very much.

It was an honor and pleasure for us to welcome you as well as the members of Saratov University at Ankara this month. I believe this visit has been the most mutually beneficial step in the further development of our partnership until now.

We would like to express our appreciation of the efforts of Professor Dmitry N. Konakov and Ms. Maria Storozhenko for the realization of this organization.

I would also like to inform you that will be sending you the draft report on the areas that were mutually agreed upon shortly.

I look forward to the future of our partnership.

Sincerely,

Prof. Dr. Erkan İBİŞ

Rector

Ankara University